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MATERIAL CHANGE REPORT 

 

1.  NAME AND ADDRESS OF COMPANY 

 

Lion Copper and Gold Corp. 

143 S Nevada Street 

Yerington, NV  89447 

United States 

2.  DATE OF MATERIAL CHANGE 

 

March 13, 2025 

3.  NEWS RELEASE 

 

News release dated March 13, 2025 was disseminated via Newsfile Corp. 

4.  SUMMARY OF MATERIAL CHANGE 

 

Lion Copper and Gold Corp. announces strategic settlement agreement reached with the 

State of Nevada.  

5.  FULL DESCRIPTION OF MATERIAL CHANGE 

 

Lion Copper and Gold Corp. (“Lion CG”, or the “Company”) announce the successful 

negotiation of a Settlement Agreement ("the Agreement") with the Nevada Division of 

Water Resources and the Nevada State Engineer (collectively, the "State") to reinstate 

previously forfeited water rights essential for the development of the Yerington Copper 

Project (the "Project"). 

 

This Agreement successfully resolves all outstanding legal proceedings related to the 

forfeiture of specific water rights (see news releases dated July 26, 2021 and September 1, 

2023). Under the terms of the Agreement, Lion CG has secured its full allocation of 6,014 

acre-feet of primary groundwater water rights designated for mining uses, representing a 

crucial resource for the Project's advancement. 

 

As a result of this Agreement, the State has officially rescinded its notice of forfeiture, 

restoring the Company's water rights to good standing. Moving forward, Lion CG will 

maintain compliance by filing regular applications for extensions of time (EOTs) until the 

water is put to beneficial use for mining purposes. 

 

The Agreement highlights the value of productive collaboration between private industry 

and regulatory authorities in promoting sustainable and responsible mining development in 

Nevada. 

 

Steven Dischler, CEO of Lion CG, states, "We would like to thank the Nevada Division of 

Water Resources and the Nevada State Engineer for the time and effort they put into 

working together with us to get this Agreement in place. Having certainty of water 

represents a major step forward in advancing our Project toward domestic copper 

production right here in Yerington, Nevada. A key condition of future EOT applications 

will be Lion CG's demonstration of consistent progress in advancing the Project toward 



 

 

production. We remain fully committed to maximizing the benefits this Agreement unlocks 

for the State of Nevada, Lyon County and the surrounding communities. We look forward 

to continuing our collaboration with our regulatory partners and other stakeholders to 

earn our social license to operate, while positively contributing to the economic growth of 

Mason Valley and the State of Nevada." 

 

Lion CG confirms it remains on schedule to complete the Project's Pre-Feasibility Study 

by June 2025 (see news release dated February 4, 2025). 

6.  RELIANCE ON SUBSECTION 7.1(2) OF NATIONAL INSTRUMENT 51-102 

 

Not applicable. 

7.  OMITTED INFORMATION 

 

Not applicable. 

8.  EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

Steven Dischler, CEO 

Phone: 775-463-9600 

9.  DATE OF REPORT 

 

March 14, 2025 

 

 


